League of Women Voters of Winchester
Minutes of Steering Committee meeting – Tuesday, January 31, 2017

Nancy Schrock, host – 15 Cabot St.
Facilitator, Judy Blaine, Secretary, Lauren Costello

Present: Judy Blaine, Vicky Coccoluto, Jan Dolan, Nancy Schrock, Patty Shepard

Not present: Susan Woodward, Robin Wolf, Mary McKenna

Judy called the meeting to order at 7:12.

Minutes  of the January 31 were approved with one change:  Susan Woodward opened the last meeting.

Treasurer’s report   Nancy did not report on the balances, as she needed clarification on two things for bills: 1. Chamber of Commerce - dues is $99/year.  We questioned our belonging and if the dues were worth it.  We did not get much coverage for the Kitchen Tour event.  Lauren Costello will be the contact for the Chamber.  2.  WinCam  - $50 Membership.  We get a lot for our $50 – collaboration and filming of candidate forums.  Joanne is the current contact, and Jan Dolan will be the  new contact.

Will give up-to-date report on budget against expenses at Feb. 28 meeting.

En Ka Society approved grant for banner expenses of $636.

There was some discussion of pros and cons of becoming a non-profit.

Membership Vicky reported that the membership report is due to national.  Official list of members is at 73, the same as last year.  We have 5 brand new members and 2 members returned from prior years.  Judy Muggia was recommended for Life Membership.

Communications  Susan not present.  Patty talked about the Politics of Justice panel on March 25 – a location is still needed.  Susan will get a flyer to Patty.

Charter School Consensus meeting  Patty reported that there were responses sent in on the website and  was a great turn out.  Nancy updated the website with upcoming events and dates.

Student Video Contest sponsored by state league.  Deadline is March 31.   Eleanor will bring posters to high school.  Lauren sent to school newsletters, Winchester Star and Daily Times and posted in the Winchester residents’ pages on Facebook.

Field Service Meeting Nancy and Judy enjoyed going.  Nancy and Judy felt it was worthwhile.  Learned about non-profit vs. advocacy, discussed ideas for member retention, and setting up League chapters by region.  There is a meeting in Framingham for the State Convention April 28-29.  Winchester League will sponsor one person.

LWV State Program Planning Meeting  There were 8 attendees including 2 new members at Judy’s house.  The purpose was to provide grassroots input to the state for the priorities of program emphasis.  Vicky finished the report and sent it in.

Civic Award Process – Patty would like to get the process started and ask someone to be our candidate.  This person is usually a League member (the criteria is in the League manual).  We will need a committee for selection and discussed sending an e-mail to the membership for feedback.  This award is generally announced at the annual meeting or an event in May.

WIN – held an event about running for Town Meeting.  The League website also had information about running for Town Meeting, and discussed that we also have 2012 booklet on the LWV, “Guide To Winchester Town Meeting”

Train Station  for the Fall.  Nancy Schrock, Mary McKenna and Jan Dolan to meet and have coffee to discuss the project.  Most important points were the design issue (viaduct), making it more attractive, the MBTA renovation, design plans (ADA grade ramp), and energizing the town.  League will perhaps host an informational meeting in Spring and then something in the Fall.

Day at the Races Candidate forum debate held before elections.  Need to set a date and get location on a Sunday afternoon, 2-5PM.  Nancy will call the Jenks ($300 for up to 100 people).  Jan will ask the high school.  We need to request questions from the public for the forum.

